TO: HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MEMBERS

FROM: NANNETTE JOHNSTON, SUPERINTENDENT

**DATE:** March 17, 2016

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF THE CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY PTA FLOWER BULB FUNDRAISER.

## **FACTS:**

Creekside Elementary PTA is seeking permission from the Board to host a schoolwide CES flower bulb fundraiser during the dates of March 28, 2016 to April 13, 2016. The proposed fundraiser is to raise money for textbooks and supplemental materials, special area program supplies, playground equipment and K-5 field trips.

All students, parents, PTA members and CES volunteers will be invited to participate in this fundraiser held at the school.

Per new Redbook policies enacted on July 1, 2013, all parent organizations are now considered booster clubs that must follow the booster club regulations of the Redbook. One regulation is the approval of schoolwide fundraisers by the Board of Education. Attached to this decision paper is a F-SA-2A form required per the Redbook for the fundraisers.

## RECOMMENDATION

I RECOMMEND THE BOARD APPROVE THE CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOLWIDE FLOWER BULB FUNDRAISER TO BE HELD AT CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL TO RAISE FUNDS THAT WILL BENEFIT ALL STUDENTS OF CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I MOVE THE BOARD APPROVE THE CREEKSIDE ELEMENTARY FLOWER BULB FUNDRAISER TO BE HELD THROUGHOUT THE DATES OF MARCH 28, 2016-APRIL 3, 2016.

LAURA PRICE, PRINCIPAL